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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 9th March 2019
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees
Ken Browne (Comber), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Morris Cameron (Third Carrickfergus), Jackie Moore (Third Carrickfergus), Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (CWA), Allan Davison (VP/Third Carrickfergus), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys)
Apologies

Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Amber MacLennan reported that correspondence was mostly related to upcoming BBL contests and events.
She also informed the meeting of a couple of queries from bands, 1 via email and others verbally, as to whether the BBL would be able to approach the NIBA to see if the date of the Championship of Ireland contest could perhaps be moved in order to avoid the British National Champions in the Royal Albert Hall. The Nationals are attended by quite a few members of local bands. 

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy reported that the balance on the 8th March 2019 was £6900.48. He noted that there had been income from Solos&Ensembles, Fivemiletown and some Spring Festival entries.
Solo & Ensemble Competition

Allan Davison commented on a successful weekend for those who participated and attended. He thanks Amber MacLennan and David Johnston for their work on the Saturday.
He noted little uptake in the newer classes but was had been made aware that a lot of people didn’t know about them and that there has already been interest expressed for next year.

Entries were down on last year, possibly due to a lot of children being away for half term. 

Chris McGookin suggested explaining the new sections at the Spring Festival contest.

The masterclass on the Friday evening was very good but poorly attended, better publicity required next time.
It was suggested that more playing tips might be useful rather than audience just listening to the top players – a more balanced event.

Allan Davison asked those present whether the new classes should run again next year. All agreed to give them another year.

From a financial perspective, the weekend made a profit of £241. Expenses were £250 towards adjudicators, £315 for venue, £35 for piano, £25 for lunch.

The positive finances are due to help from Besson. The BBL only paid 1 fee for 2 days. Allan Davison proposed a vote of thanks for Besson and for Stephen Crooks of the Fermanagh Tyrone Summer School.

It was also noted that Ronnie Tennant of band supplies had attended for the first time and he seemed to get on well. 

Downshire Brass also expressed disappointment in money lifted on the day, this was likely due to entries being down. 

Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown

Stephen Kennedy informed the meeting that the weekend made a profit of £1041.
The Friday night event was a great success. The bands were fantastic and could easily have competed in the contest. Allan Davison thanked the members of the BBL Executive who made it to Fivemiletown on the Friday night, particularly Stephen Kennedy who performed the role of MC.

Chris McGookin proposed a vote of thanks to the BBL Executive for keeping the noise down at the back of the venue during Saturday’s contest.

Letters of thanks are to be sent to:

Noel Trimble for organising rehearsal/warm-up spaces

Ann Bloomfield for her assistance in securing an entertainment adjudicator

Alan Trimble for stepping in at the last minute to performance the role of entertainment adjudicator and for not taking a fee. This was due to the original adjudicator suffering a family emergency. 

Allan Davison thanked the BBL executive for their efforts on the day. He advised of a registration issue which resulted in a band choosing to perform without guests resulting in upset being caused to players.

Morris Cameron queried by the BBL didn’t opt for NIBA contest rule 29. Allan responded that it was because bands had already played. The rule had been interpreted as bands needed to be informed prior to the contest as to whether rule 29 would come in to play. The BBL had sent a reminder to bands about notification of guest players, this would have implied that we were enforcing contest rule 12.

Morris responded that rule 29 was so open that it could have been arbitrarily enforced. Allan advised that the BBL executive had read the rule and enforced it as read in the spirit of how the NIBA wrote it. 

Two other bands also had guest player issues on the day. However, due to being able to check emails, it was agreed that suitable notifications had been made and that those players would be OK to compete.

Morris Cameron advised that the entertainment adjudicator had gone off script and had judged musical aspects. Allan Davison advised that he had briefed both adjudicators on their roles and that was very hard to get an adjudicator who was completely non-musical. Morris suggested that one person could perform both roles but was advised that this had happened for a couple of bands at the Festival of Brass contest and the adjudicator found it tough going due to the need to keep their head in the scores. 
With regards to the entertainment contest itself, it was agreed that the new system of bands exiting the performance area via the fire exit at the side worked well. Allan Davison proposed a vote of thanks for Andy McQuiggan and Craig Connolly for their efforts with percussion over the weekend. He also advised that feedback on the new compere had been generally positive, although it was noted that he had gone off script a couple of times. It was agreed that the BBL would offer the same compering options in future. 

Spring Festival 2019

The draw was made for the contest. 
A lack of entries from lower section bands was noted – no 5th, 4th, 3rd section bands in the contest. 
The potential reasons for lack of entries were discussed at length. Some thought it was or wasn’t to do with the location of the contest. It was also suggested that lower section bands weren’t interested in contesting and that players didn’t attend rehearsals if working towards a contest. 

There are hopes that a new contesting band is forming in Portadown. It was also noted that the likes of Poyntzpass didn’t enter as they would be the only band in the section. 

It was also noted that sections are becoming top-heavy locally and throughout the UK.

The idea of a hymn tune and march format was also suggested but nothing agreed.

With regards to running order on the day, it was agreed that start time would be 11am. Starting with 2nd section (5 bands), schools section (1 band), lunch, championship section (6 bands).

Results to be presented at the end of the day although school band to receive theirs after they have played.

Looking towards the future of the contest, this is possible the last time that it will be in Strabane. The BBL need to think of an alternative venue for next year.

Those present were asked what the BBL wanted for future contest. Venue? Sponsorship?

Chris McGookin advised that a director in his work would like to see brass bands go to Carrickfergus. 

Allan Davison advised that venue was a big issue and that BBL were open to suggestions. Indeed, 2 venues may be required as the Festival of Brass may also need to move. Bob Quick is keen to bring Spring Festival to Omagh and the Strule Arts Centre. 
Chris McGookin suggested also trying the Loughshore Hotel in Carrickfergus.
Festival of Brass 2019

It was agreed that trophies should be sought for the Festival of Brass contest.
The target date for the event is 23rd November and the hope is that it will remain in the Belfast area – the executive have lots of work ahead.

Other Business
Regarding correspondence relating to NIBA contest date. The NIBA had already been approached by an individual but had been advised that the date could not be moved as venue had ben booked and flute bands were not prepared to swap days. Jackie Moore read minutes from a prior NIBA meeting which said that they would try not to run the brass sections on the same day as the Nationals. Bill Clements responded that this brought no change to the NIBA. There were practical and logistical issues to take into account. The flute bands were reluctant to swap as they like an extra week to prepare following the busy marching season. The contest had been set to rotate year on year forever and adjudicators had been booked accordingly.
It was suggested that people should go to the NIBA and ask about it. Morris Cameron noted that the issue was related specifically to brass bands. Jackie Moore suggested that bands/BBL should consider continued participation in the NIBA.

Allan Davison advised that he had been involved in trying to set up a UK-side association some years ago which didn’t get off the ground.

The bottom line is that the contest is not a BBL event and the BBL will not approach the NIBA regarding such matters. 

It was suggested that the BBL should consider leaving the NIBA.

Allan Davison advised that such a decision would require more people to be in attendance at the meeting to discuss. 

Morris Cameron commented on a n apparent lack of desire from the NIBA to change.

Stephen Kennedy noted that bands needed to attend NIBA meetings to have more of a say.

Jeanette Morton also noted that bands needed to be more consistent in NIBA meeting attendance, not just attending meetings with affect them directly. The NIBA AGM will be in 2 weeks time.

Next meeting will be on 13th April in Laganvale Bandroom.
Upcoming Contest Dates
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